

CITY OF BEVERLY HILLS

455 N. Rexford Drive Beverly Hills, CA 90210 Municipal Gallery

Beverly Hills City Council Liaison/BHUSD Committee

SPECIAL MEETING HIGHLIGHTS

Thursday, October 10, 2019 10:00 AM

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER

Date / Time: October 10, 2019 / 10:04 AM

IN ATTENDANCE: Mayor John Mirisch, Vice Mayor Lester Friedman, Assistant City Manager

> Nancy Hunt-Coffey, Chief of Police Sandra Spagnoli, Assistant Chief of Police Marc Coopwood, Chief Information Officer David Schirmer, Interim

Director of Community Services Ray Taylor, Assistant Director of

Community Services Pam Shinault, Director of Community Development

Susan Healy Keene, Transportation Planner Martha Eros, Principal Performance Auditor Abbey Tenn, Recreation Services Manager Patty Acuña, Senior Management Analyst Stephanie Harris, Human Services Administrator James Latta, BHUSD Superintendent Dr. Michael Bregy, BHUSD Board President Noah Margo, BHUSD Board Vice President Isabel Hacker, BHUSD Athletic Director Timothy Ellis, Executive Assistant

Aida Thau

Public Attendance: None

1) **PUBLIC COMMENT**

a) Members of the public were given the opportunity to directly address the Committee on any item listed on the agenda.

Speakers: None

2) CCTV UPDATE

Chief Information Officer David Schirmer reported that 73 JPA security cameras were installed this summer around all BHUSD school sites. Next steps will be to identify additional needs, to provide support configuration of CSOC, and to provide training to BHUSD staff.

3) REQUEST FOR STREET PARKING FOR 13 TEACHERS AT BEVERLY VISTA

Assistant City Manager Nancy Hunt-Coffey provided background: The Liaisons discussed possible options for the requested parking spaces. The Liaisons directed staff to get residents' feedback on this topic. Staff will also conduct a parking study on Beverly Vista School area.

4) REQUEST FOR USE OF CITY AUDITORIUM SPACES WHILE SCHOOL PERFORMANCE SPACE IS UNDER RENOVATION

BHUSD representatives expressed that they have all auditorium needs covered for this year. They are starting to work on next year's dates.

5) UPDATE ON SCHOOL DISTRICT CONSTRUCTION

BHUSD representatives reported that construction at El Rodeo School is advancing very well. They also expressed interest in potential water retention plans for capture of water, and solar energy. The high school outdoor pool, swim gym, and auditorium projected timeline was discussed.

6) SCHOOL TRAFFIC/SAFETY/AMBASSADORS

School Traffic was reported to have improved. BHUSD representatives complimented the City's Traffic Control Officer's work and they also informed that the operation of pick-up and drop-off times has improved. The Liaison's expressed interest in defining a safe route to school to increase the number of students walking and biking to school. It was also proposed to recruit middle school students to help with carpool line operation. The Liaisons also proposed to distribute notes reminding parents to be courteous towards the school's neighbors.

7) TIMELINE FOR THE UPCOMING JPA NEGOTIATIONS

The JPA agreement will expire in June 2020. Meetings will be scheduled starting November 2019 to study current needs.

8) REQUEST TO PRESENT AT UPCOMING BHUSD ADMINISTRATORS MEETING

The Liaisons agreed to coordinate a meeting with the Principals of all BHUSD schools to discuss the JPA.

9) ADJOURNMENT

Date / Time: October 10, 2019 / 10:58 AM